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cials met, workers at the Victory
Boulevard site near the Staten
Island Expressway overpass con-
tinued to clean up. having worked
through the night to capture the
last bit of errant gas. Many of the
raincoat-clad firemen and DEP
workers rolled their eyes when
asked if it had been a long night.

Edward McGlynn, a chief with
the 22nd Battalion, was still mar-

veling at the potential catastro- .

phe that was averted.

“Gasoline is more flammable
than fuel oil. more dangerous,” he
sald. “It would have created a
fireball if it ignited.”

As MeGlynn spoke, DEP and
Buckeye officials used vacuum
pumps to suck up the gritty mix
of sand, water, gas and foam still
floating over a quarter-mile
stretch of Victory Boulevard near
South Gannon Avenue.

Nabavi said most of the gas on
Victory Boulevard had been re-
covered through the vacuum
pumps.

Similarly, he said, vacuum
pumps on Signs Road in Travis
had apparently sucked out most
of the gas that had poured into a
creek in the Davis Wildlife Pre-
serve. The gas reached the creek
at about 1 p.m. Monday after
traversing through a series of
storm sewers near the Victory
Boulevard leak.

Friedman. the DEP spokes-
man, said officials were espe-
cially pleased about the cleanup
effort at the swampy wildlife pre-
serve. The gas there had started
pouring into the stream in heavy
doses and workers had to set up
absorhent pads across the creek
to soak up the gas as the vacuum
pumps were put in place.

Friedman said there appeared
ta be little damage to wildlife in
the area. He said most of the gas

was recovered by the vacuums '

before it spread more than a few

hundred feet into the creek. The
small amount of gas that was not
recovered apparently vaporized
into the air, Friedman said.

DEP officials said the vapor-
ized gas did not pose a health
threat to residents, although one
Island resident who did not want
to be identified told the Advance
yesterday that his mother suf-
fered nausea, cramps and vomit-
ing because of the gas-related
odors.

Nabavi, however, said, “All the
gas was recovered, there were no
complaints, no health problems.”

He said some gas did enter the
sanitary sewer lines that handle
the sewage from homes, but he
said the lines were continually
flushed and ventilated through
the night so that no residents
were in danger,

“We had no complaints of odors
in homes, sewer traps or base-
ments,” he said.

The 40 residents who were
forced to evacuate their Darcey
Avenue homes in Willowbrook be-
cause of their proximity to the
gas spill were able to return to
their homes Monday night. How-
ever, fire officials ordered the
Alphabetland Pre-School Center
on Victory Boulevard to remain
closed yesterday as a precaution.

The 50 children who attend
school there — several hundred
feet from the leak site — were
evacuated from the building Mon-
day morning.

Authorities on Victory Boule-
vard yesterday said they believe
the 50 new, unoccupied
condominums caught in the cross
fire of foam will require some
repairs including new roofing.
The developers of the units. Lloyd
Fetner and Morton Meltzer, could
not be reached for comment.




